
 
 
 
 
 
July 21, 2005 
 
 
Ms. Carole Washburn 
Washington Utilities and  

Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
1300 S. Evergreen Dr SW 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 

Re: WAC 480-120-034 (Class A/B Company) 
 

Dear Ms. Washburn: 
 
In compliance with WAC 480-120-034, Comcast Phone of Washington, LLC 
(“Comcast”) is notifying the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
(“WUTC”) of a change in Comcast’s classification from a Class A company to a 
Class B company.  On July 12, 2005 the WUTC published on its website the 2% 
threshold access lines served in Washington as of December 31, 2004.  The new 
definition of a Class B company is a company serving 76,493 access lines or 
less.  Comcast currently serves less than 76,493 access lines. 
 
As a result Comcast will no longer provide monthly service quality reports to the 
WUTC.   Should Comcast exceed the threshold in the future, the WUTC will be 
notified of the fact and Comcast will resume reporting. 
 
Should you have any questions about this change, please give me a call at (360) 
357-1215. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Rhonda Weaver 
Director, Government Affairs 
 

 


